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2. Sducation for peace

Paragraph 272

Governments, non-governmental organizations, womien's groups and the mass media
should encourage women to engage in efforts to prosfote education for peace in the
family, neighbourhood and community. Special attention should be given to the
contribution of women's grass-roots organizations. The multiple skills and talents
of women artists, journalists, writers, educators and civic leaders can contribute
to promoting ideas of peace if encouraged, facilitated and supported.

Paragraph 273

Special attention should be given to the education of children for life in
peace within an atmosphere of understanding, dialogue and respect for others. In
this respect, suitable concrete action should be taken to discourage the provision
of children and young persons with games and publications and other media promoting
the notion of favouring war, aggression, cruelty, excessive desire for power and
other forms of violence, within the broad processes of the reparation of society
for life in peace.

Paragraph 274

Governments, educational institutions, professional associations and
non-governmental organizations should co-operate to develop a high-quality content
for and to achieve widespread dissemination of books and programmes on education
for peace. Women should take an active part in the preparation of those materials,
which should include case studies of peaceful settlesents of, disputes, non-violent
movements and passive resistance and the recognition of peace-seeking individuals.

Paragraph 275

Governments should create the conditions that would enable women to increase

their knowledge of the main problems in contemporary international relations.
Information should be widely and freely disseminated among women, thereby

contributing to their full understanding of those problems. All existing obstacles
and discriminatory practices regarding women's civil and political education should
be removed. Opportunities should be provided for women to organize and choose
studies, training programmes and seminars related to peace, disarmament, education
for peace and the peaceful settlement of disputes.

Paragraph 276

The participation of women in peace research, including research on women and
peace, should be encouraged. Existing barriers to women researchers should be
removed and appropriate resources provided for peace researchers. Co-operation
amongst peace researchers, government officials, non-governmental organizations and
activists should be encouraged and fostered.


